



江苏省百校联考高三年级第二次考试 英语试卷

注意事项:

1. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、考生号、考场号、座位号填写在答题卡上。
2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上。写在本试卷上无效。
3. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9.15.

答案是C。

1. What is the woman going to do?

A. Take a bus.

B. Help the man.

C. Get a camera.

2. What is the relationship between the speakers?

A. Nurse and patient.

B. Boss and employee.

C. Teacher and student.

3. What time is it now?

A. 10:20.

B. 10:12.

C. 10:32.

4. What are the speakers most probably talking about?

A. A book.

B. An actor.

C. A film.

5. Where does the conversation take place?

A. In the classroom.

B. In the dormitory.

C. In the library.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Where will the woman go?

A. To her office.

B. To the airport.

C. To the school.

7. What does the woman ask the man to do?

A. Look for some toys.

B. Meet her boss.

C. Take care of a baby.

• 23 •

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. Why does Diana say sorry to Peter?

A. She needs to put off her test.

B. She has to give up her travel plan.

9. What does Diana want Peter to do?

A. Help her with her study.

B. Take a book to her friend.

C. Teach a geography lesson.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. How does Joanna feel?

A. Tired.

B. Sad.

C. Anxious.

11. Why does Joanna want to make breakfast?

A. To look after her sick mum.

B. To pay back her mum.

12. What can we know about Joanna?

A. She loves her father more than her mother.

B. She can get up early every day.

C. She has got married.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What is the man?

A. A host.

B. A teacher.

C. A doctor.

14. What is the conversation mainly about?

A. How to save money.

B. How to spend money.

C. How to be a good housewife.

15. Where does the woman like shopping?

A. In supermarkets.

B. In department stores.

C. In outdoor markets.

16. What does the woman strongly recommend?

A. Fixing things by ourselves.

B. Hiring someone to repair things.

C. Asking friends to help with the repairs.

听第10段材料,回答第17至20题。

17. Which school is the university most famous for?

A. Social Science.

B. Medicine.

C. Law.

18. Who will say something more about the courses?

A. The visitors.

B. The receptionists.

C. The lecturers.

19. What is required for degree courses?

A. One group discussion.

B. A long essay.

C. Informal lectures.

【高三英语 第2页(共10页)】

20. Who is the speech most probably intended for?

A. Students at high school. B. Teachers at university. C. Teachers at high school.

第二部分 阅读(共两节, 满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题; 每小题2.5分, 满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文, 从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项选出最佳选项。

A
Spend an action packed weekend at the Snowy Valley Resort as you hit the slopes! With a coach to and from accommodation, you need only focus on the skiing and snowboarding at ac claimed (受赞扬的) Australian snow sports.

Perisher is Australia's most popular snow holiday destination, whose vast expense makes it the Southern Hemisphere's biggest high mountain resort (度假胜地). Its varied terrain (地形) is suitable for all ages and ability levels from first timers right up to experts.

Day 1—Friday

The coach will collect you from your previously selected pick-up point and start the ride down to the Snowy Mountains. There will be a scheduled stop for dinner on the highway at your own expense. Upon arrival you will be able to check into your room and collect any hire equipment.

Day 2—Saturday

Breakfast is served from 6:30 a.m. and the bus leaves at 8 a.m. We make it to the mountain Thredbo by 9 a.m. You have a whole day free to ski. We invite you for drinks, food, and entertainment at River Inn at your own expense. The bus back to the Snowy Valley will leave Thredbo around 5 p.m. and pass through the Ski Tube to pick up any passengers who spent the day at Perisher.

Day 3—Sunday

Breakfast is again served from 6:30 a.m. You will need to check out after breakfast. The bus will depart the Snowy Valley at 8 a.m. and make its way to Perisher Ski Tube/Thredbo. The transfer bus departs Thredbo and returns to the Snowy Valley, where you can return any hire equipment. We will then depart resort stopping for dinner at your own expense.

Escape the city for a weekend at the snow. The Weekend Road Trip is the perfect way to get away from it all and let loose!

Departs

Canberra CBD, Australian Capital Territory
Haymarket, New South Wales

From \$349.00

For more information, you can click www.australiansnow.com

21. Who is the passage intended for?

A. City fanatics. B. Weekend travelers.

C. Sports stars. D. Tourism guides.

22. Why does the back Saturday bus pass through the Ski Tube?

A. To save time. B. To take adventures.

C. To enjoy skiing. D. To serve the travelers there.

【高三英语 第3页(共10页)】

• 23-159C •

23. What is raining in the three days?

A. They will be free to ski the whole day.

B. Their breakfast will be served from 6:30 a.m.

C. They will be ready to return the hire equipment.

D. The participants will probably pay extra for their meals.

B

It seems as if social media platforms have taken over our lives. According to *The Signal*, there were 2.6 billion social media users in 2020. And that number is only expected to grow. Although social media platforms have helped to keep friends and family connected, there is also a dark side to social media. To put it simply, it is a money-making machine.

This is partially because of social media influencers. A social media influencer is someone "who can shape audience's attitudes through blogs, tweets, and the use of other social media".

You may be asking yourself, "Why would they want to do this, though?"

The answer is simple: to make money. Social media influencers make money by promoting brands and increasing brand awareness among their followers. This, in turn, gets them more deals with brands to promote more products and make more money.

In fact, influencer marketing is so profitable that *Forbes* reported that the industry is expected to reach \$15 billion in value by 2022.

The impact of social media and its influencers isn't limited to the digital world. Social media influencers are now being called out because some of their actions have started to negatively impact the environment.

One man in particular, who goes by Steve to remain anonymous (匿名的), noticed that some online influencers failed to follow rules when they went to national parks or public places. This included things like leaving garbage behind, going off the designated trail (指定路线), or using drones (无人机) to take pictures from the sky.

Because of this, Steve made it his mission to stop social media influencers from hurting the environment with their bad behavior in order to get the "perfect shot".

In 2018, he made the account "Public Lands Have You" to name and shame influencers who failed to follow the rules made to protect the environment. The account now has over 85 thousand followers.

He hoped that it could help some influencers find the light and right their wrongs.

"People are making small choices here," Steve told *The Guardian*. "If everybody thought just a little bit more about their small actions and the impact those actions have on the environment and the people around them, I think that a lot of our bigger problems would be much more easily solved."

24. How does the author prove social media platforms' huge influence on our lives?

A. By making contrast.

B. By showing numbers.

C. By looking to the future.

D. By interviewing social media users.

25. What is the author's attitude towards money making of social media?

A. Negative.

B. Positive.

C. Favorable.

D. Indifferent.

【高三英语 第4页(共10页)】

• 23-159C •

26. What do some negative online influencers do to affect the environment?

- A. To follow the designated trail.
- B. To be fond of taking lots of pictures.
- C. To be eager to obey the public rules.
- D. To fail to keep the public place clean.

27. What can we learn from the last paragraph?

- A. How people behave will make much difference.
- B. People will ban the action of social media influencers.
- C. Steve has doubt in solving social media influencers' problems.
- D. Social media influencers, rather than other people, are to blame.

C

Extreme temperatures, intense desert sun and the height of the land give grapes grown in Chile's Atacama Desert a thick skin. Local farmers from the world's driest desert say that gives wine made from the grapes a rich, strong taste.

The grape growing area is 3,600 meters above sea level in between mountains with few plants. The grapes from Carniceros vineyard (葡萄园) bear severe hot and cold weather.

Sixty-seven year-old Cecilia Cruz has managed the vineyard for the last six years. She is used to the desert's severe conditions. "For me, it is not difficult because I'm raised on the land," Cruz said. "This is the future for my children also for later, when I am not here, for them, I am very proud."

Native Atacama people like Cruz have grown other crops for a long time. They have tried different ways to learn how to make wines on the high land. Cruz is one of 18 producers that form part of the Lackanarany Farmer Cooperative which makes the wine, called Alliyu.

The group produces about 12,500 bottles of Alliyu each year. The wine has received international awards. The vineyards that produce the wine are close to the town of San Pedro de Atacama, which is popular with visitors.

But Cruz said there are still some difficulties with growing grapes. She thinks an expert in wine growing, that is, an oenologist (酒类学家), could help by visiting the vineyard. But Alliyu's own expert, Fabian Munoz, says other problems, like the intense sun, have really been helpful by making the wine unusual.

Munoz said the strong sun and cold nights make the grapes' skin thicker. The climate also gives the wine an interesting smell.

Some wine lovers say they can taste the soil and surroundings in which grapes grew before they were made into wine. Munoz said the Atacama wines hold onto those qualities well. Munoz said, "One of the identities of our wines is that they express the place of origin very well. We don't want to lose the essence of that salt taste, that desert taste, that volcanic rock taste, and the grape flavors, which are special and unique." He added that he wants the wine drinker to taste different wines and say, "Wow, I'm tasting the Atacama Desert."

【高三英语 第5页(共10页)】

• 23-159C •

28. Which contribute to the rich and strong taste of the wine according to the local farmers?

- a. Thick air. b. Strong sunlight. c. High altitude (海拔)
- d. Wet environment e. Dry condition

K. bee

L. ole

M. ace

29. What can we learn from Cruz in Paragraph 3 and Paragraph 4?

- A. Her children will probably lose interest in her vineyard.
- B. She has been in charge of the vineyard for more than a decade.
- C. She joined Lackanarany Farmer Cooperative to produce good wine.
- D. She has a deep passion for the severe weather just to develop her vineyard.

30. What can help to solve the problem with growing grapes?

- A. Wine experts' frequent visits.
- B. More visitors' sales.
- C. Changeable weather.
- D. Grape thicker skin.

31. What can be the best title of the passage?

- A. Special conditions, unique wine
- B. Chile's favourite wine
- C. The more difficult, the better wine
- D. The origin of Chile's wine

B

When Sera Palmer's Yorkie Kingston suddenly stopped eating or drinking, she feared a serious medical condition. Although relieved when he was cleared of anything immediately life-threatening, a diagnosis (诊断) of dog depression astonished her. Her family had recently moved to another state, and the poor dog was simply unequipped to communicate or handle the stress fallout.

When it comes to mental health issues, domestic pets like cats and dogs aren't as different from us as we once thought. "We have recognized many different types of mental illnesses in pet animals," explains Dr. Franklind. McMillan, a veterinarian (兽医) and director of well-being studies at Best Friends Animal Society. "The parallels (相似之处) between human and animal mental illnesses have been demonstrated by several types of evidences, such as similarities in behavior, physiological (生理的) measures, brain scans, and response to medications."

He adds that the most commonly seen mental illnesses in pets include phobias (恐惧症), compulsive (强迫的) disorders, post-traumatic (创伤后) stress, depression and separation anxiety.

Some mental health causes are unavoidable—reaction to noise—or due to life changes. Other causes are the result of abuse, over loneliness, neglect or poor living conditions. Still others are puzzling.

"Some of the mental illnesses we see in pet animals can occur for no identifiable reason," McMillan says. "We know that genetics plays a role in certain psychological conditions. For example, studies have shown that fear of humans can be increased in dogs through selective breeding (育种)."

Certain breeds are more likely to have mental health problems, although it's hard to draw the conclusion. McMillan notes that some compulsive behaviors are seen more often in Border-mans and bull terriers than in the general population of dogs. But the reasons for this are a mystery.

【高三英语 第6页(共10页)】

• 23-159C •

Overall, any dog can be at risk for developing these types of mental disorders. However, when an animal's environment is far removed from that which they were bred for, such as herding (放牧) or working breeds in dogs or wild animals living in captivity (关押), the chance for acquired mental disease is far greater," emails Dr. Richard Goldstein, another veterinarian.

32. What is the function of the first paragraph?
A. Lead-in of the topic.
B. Promotion of the plot.
C. Summary of the theme.
D. Introduction of the dog.

33. What can we learn in Paragraph 2?
A. Domestic pets were expected to have no mental health problems.
B. Mental illnesses can be completely diagnosed through brain scanning.
C. Few evidences have been found to prove the domestic pets' mental illnesses.
D. Cats and dogs are different from humans in suffering from mental health problems.

34. What does the underlined expression "Dobermans and bull terriers" refer to in Paragraph 6?
A. Pet experts.
B. Mental illnesses.
C. Dog types.
D. Compulsive behaviors.

35. What can be done to reduce the chance of the animals' mental problems according to Dr. Richard Goldstein?
A. Leave them alone indoors all day.
B. Ignore their living conditions.
C. Take them to new houses regularly.
D. Offer them necessary freedom.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)
阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Before coming to Beijing, I was worried about whether or not I would have opportunities to go out for long walks and hikes. Coming from the UK, where farms, fields and parks are never too far away, I thought Beijing was a city of giant buildings that never ended, a concrete jungle without nature. 36.

In the center of Beijing, there are public parks to explore, from Chaoyang Park in Chaoyang District to Ditan Park in Dongcheng District and to Beihai Park in Xicheng District. 37. If you really want to get close to nature, it's well worth taking a trip to the city's suburb.

38. Built along the Grand Canal (大运河) in Tongzhou District, the park is full of wildlife and nature, attracting visitors from all over the city on the weekends. Besides for trade, it was once used to transport water from the south of China to the north. Now the Canal provides beautiful views as you walk along the canal banks. 39. The wild birds that can be seen along with the numerous reeds (芦苇) are evidences of the regeneration (改造) project's success.

Beijing, like other cities in China, is vibrant (有活力的) and full of energy as people rush round to work and have fun. 40.

A. I always sat alone, thinking of my hometown in Britain

【高三英语 第7页(共10页)】 • 23-159C •

B. One location worth visiting is the Grand Canal Forest Park
C. All of these locations are easily accessible by subway or taxi
D. People will wander in the park, buying and selling small items
E. I was overjoyed to find out that my expectations didn't match reality
F. Although it was polluted in the past, great efforts were made to improve the local environment
G. But it's also important to change to a slower pace and return to nature with public parks for people to relax

第三部分 语言运用 (共两节, 满分30分)
第一节 (共15小题; 每小题1分, 满分15分)
阅读下面短文, 从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

My father and I were never close. He was strange and unstable, and it was difficult to feel any true 41 toward him. So when my mother died, I was presented with a (n) 42.

As he became old, his care became so time-consuming that I had to 43 my job. During one of his serious medical incidents, I felt rather 44, so I excused myself heading for the nearest exit. Standing there alone, I 45 the urge to scream aloud and somehow managed to control myself.

I had 46 many times over the years, but this time an awareness came over me, and a voice inside me said, "You are 47 because you believe that he doesn't love you—but he does."

In those remaining years 48 my dad died, I had learned to give him 49. I spent time with him, asking him about his youth, trying to understand his unrealized 50 and his love for the family. I came to appreciate his talent and passion for 51.

With his favorite music playing, I spent the last visit with my dad. As I 52 tears, I whispered to him, "I love you." No longer able to speak, he 53 back to me, "Love you too."

One day after his funeral, I 54 saw a license plate on the back of my car, saying "LUV DADY", which was the sweet name that my grandchildren called my father. I feel it was a gift possibly from my dad, which is the good 55 for the dignity I had given to my father.

41. A. dependence
42. A. gift
43. A. find
44. A. shocked
45. A. resisted
46. A. criticized
47. A. blamed
48. A. before
49. A. prize
50. A. guesses
41. A. dependence
42. A. gift
43. A. find
44. A. shocked
45. A. resisted
46. A. criticized
47. A. blamed
48. A. before
49. A. prize
50. A. guesses

B. thank
B. loss
B. quit
B. depressed
B. expected
B. blamed
B. addicted
B. after
B. reward
B. games
B. thank
B. loss
B. quit
B. depressed
B. expected
B. blamed
B. addicted
B. after
B. reward
B. games
C. cure
C. dilemma
C. lose
C. inspired
C. appealed
C. prayed
C. encouraged
C. until
C. dignity
C. mistakes
C. cure
C. dilemma
C. lose
C. inspired
C. appealed
C. prayed
C. encouraged
C. until
C. dignity
C. mistakes
D. affection
D. expectation
D. hate
D. strange
D. suggested
D. examined
D. hurt
D. since
D. confidence
D. dreams

【高三英语 第8页(共10页)】 • 23-159C •

- | | | | |
|-------------------|------------------|------------|------------|
| 51. A. music | B. youth | C. talk | D. mother |
| 52. A. burst into | B. choked back | C. made up | D. held on |
| 53. A. cried | B. paid | C. mouthed | D. laughed |
| 54. A. suddenly | B. intentionally | C. merrily | D. frankly |
| 55. A. fortune | B. return | C. contact | D. signal |

第二节 (共 10 小题; 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文, 在空白处填入 1 个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Huang Yifan, a student from Shandong Province, likes observing ants and has discovered many funny secrets behind their behaviors, which helped him win the gold medal in the S.-T. Yau High School Science Award on Dec. 13, which 56 (aim) to inspire scientific innovations for Chinese high school students all over the world.

Since last August, Huang 57 (commit) to the competition. He found that 58 ants live underground for a long time, they could still find out if other ants belong to the same nest. 59 (test) this, Huang made a nest with about 100 ants, using materials such 60 test tubes and plastic bottles.

He applied blue paint to the stomach of one of the ants and put it back into the nest and observed how the rest of the ants responded. "After the 61 (paint) ant enters the nest, 62 rest will attack it and stop it from entering the nest. But when the ants discover that the dyed ant comes from the same nest by using their eyes and sense of smell, they will stop attacking," Huang said.

With animal tracking software, cameras and other instruments, Huang designed six experiments to 63 (far) explore the individual ants' ability to recognize their nestmates. "Social insects like ants and bees have a strong 64 (able) to distinguish their own nestmates. 65 helps to enhance the cohesion (凝聚力) within the nest," Huang added.

第四部分 写作(共两节, 满分 40 分)

第一节 (满分 15 分)

假定你是李华, 你的同学汪伟上周六获得无锡市高中学生英语口语大赛第一名, 并获得下月省级决赛的资格。请你写一篇英语报道, 在学校英语广播播报, 内容包括:

1. 新闻内容;
2. 该同学简介;
3. 表达祝愿。

注意:

1. 写作词数应为 80 左右;
2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Wang Wei: The First Place in the English Oral Test



第二节 (满分 25 分)

阅读下面材料, 根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段, 使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Gabby Golding just couldn't let her head round it. If you asked most people if it is OK to drop litter, they would probably say it isn't. Nobody likes litter in their own house, she thought. But nonetheless, there always seemed to be a lot of it around. It made Gabby sad and more than a little angry. One of the main reasons was that she loved animals, and she had seen too many TV documentaries about what happens when rubbish gets washed away and ends up in the sea. She never wanted to see another photo of a bird with a stomach full of plastic. She decided something had to be done.

Although she was only 12 years old, Gabby believed that she could still do something. After all, she thought, if everyone made a small difference, the overall effect would be great, right? So, she began by picking up litter on her way to and from school. There were lots of pupils at her school and many would stop at the local shops to buy snacks and drinks, which means a lot of that rubbish would end up on the street or be shoved (推挤) in a bush or left sitting on a wall. Although not everyone dropped their rubbish, enough did to make it a problem.

On her first day, Gabby picked up 37 pieces of rubbish. A boy asked, "What are you doing that for? It's someone else's job to pick that up." Gabby told him that was not the point and people should take responsibility for their actions and the waste they create. The boy, taken aback by Gabby's reply, went off to his friends who turned and sniggered (暗笑) at Gabby. The next day they started teasing (取笑) her, calling her "Garbage Girl Gabby". But she didn't care. She knew she was doing the right thing. She began to film her litter picking and post the videos online, and soon she had positive comments from people all around the world.

注意:

1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

It was a few weeks later when Gabby saw someone else from her school picking up litter.

Soon Gabby's mum woke her up and told her to come quickly to the TV.

关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京，旗下拥有网站（网址：www.zizzs.com）和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵，用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长，在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南，请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号：**zizzsw**。



微信搜一搜

Q 自主选拔在线